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  THE FLINDERS RANGES COUNCIL 

ANZAC DAY SERVICE 

Wednesday 25 April 2018 

ANZAC Service to be held as follows: 

      Cradock - 6:30 am (Dawn)  

      Hawker -  8:00 am 

      Quorn -  10:45 am 

ROAD CLOSURE 

The section of Railway Tce, Quorn, between Fifth and Seventh 

Streets will be closed on the 25 April 2018 between the hours 

of 10:15am and 11:30am. 

Fire Ban Season Ends  

15 April 2018 
Mark Finlay, Council’s Fire Prevention Officer (FPO), can provide 

advice on all aspects of fire prevention 

Contact number 0488 486 143 

Fire Bans can still be proclaimed outside Fire Ban Season 

NOVEMBER 2018 COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

Council will go to Elections for a 4 year term in November 

2018. The draft timetable for Council Elections is: 

10 August 2018   Close of Voters Roll 

4 September 2018   Nominations Open 

18 September 2018   Nominations Close 

22-28 October 2018   Voting material will be 

mailed out 

9 November 2018   Vote will be Closed 

Do I need to Enrol to Vote? 

If you are on the State Electoral Roll for Giles, you will  

automatically be on the voters roll. If you are a landlord,  

business, lessee, resident or non Australian citizen you will not 

be automatically included on the roll. If you wish to vote you 

are required to complete an enrolment form.  These forms are  

available on the Council’s website: www.frc.sa.gov.au/election  

THE GREAT PUMPKIN PARTY 

2 and 3 June 2018 Hawker Uniting Church presents the Great 

Pumpkin Party.  Entertainment provided by Jacinda Jansen and 

Timothy Davey. The Key note speaker will be Uniting Church 

SA Moderator Rev Sue Ellis. 

GROWING YOUR SMALL BUSINESS 

The Office of the Small Business Commissioner (OSBC) have 

been looking at ways to provide important information relating 

to starting, managing or growing your small business. The OSBC 

now broadcast webinars online. These webinars pre-recorded 

and available for viewing, via their You Tube Channel.  

Further details can be found www.sasbc.sa.gov.au. 

COMMUNITY BUS 

April’s Ordinary Council meeting carried a motion supporting   a 

discounted fee of $0.88 per km for the use of the community bus. 

This fee is applicable for all sporting groups, not for profit  

community groups and educational establishments. 

STREET LIGHTS 

Please report street lights which are damaged or not working 

online at: http://slo.apps.sapowernetworks.com/au 

STUDENTS TO UNDERTAKE  

WORK EXPERIENCE  
 

Australian Nuclear Science and Technology Organisation

(ANSTO) welcomed 17 students from Quorn Area School from 8 

to 11 April 2018 to undertake an educational experience at   

Lucas Heights.  

The students range from year 9 to 12 and were accompanied by 

two teachers.  

Over the week they have had the chance to experience the    

behind the scenes work at ANSTO's Lucas Heights facility. The 

experience is designed to teach students about waste          

operations and the different career paths at ANSTO, which    

range from electrical apprenticeships to law. The educational 

experience is an outcome of the Economic Working Group, who 

while visiting ANSTO's Lucas Heights campus identified the 

opportunity for young people in the Council area to learn about 

work and career opportunities.  

WHATS ON — OUT AND ABOUT 

Stockyard Arena — Team Penning 28 and 29 April 2018 
 

Quorn SA Country Music Muster — 10 to 13 May 2018 

(Held at the Quorn Jockey Club) 
 

Hawker Races— 26 May 2018 
 

Netball — Junior and Senior training has started. It is great to 

see both Hawker and Quorn Communities combining to in-

crease numbers in both Junior and Senior teams.  

 Pizza Night at training 25 April 2018. 

 Friday Night Netball in Quorn 25 May 2018 grades and 

other dates to follow. 

 Season starts 28 April 2018 for B, C, F, H, U15/1, 13/3, 11/4 

                              5 May 2018 E Grade and U15/2 
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Council meetings are held each month  ⎥  Strategic Plan and Annual Business Plan online  Next Meeting Tuesday 8 May 2018 

POSTPONED 
Due to low numbers this course has been post-

pone until  24 May 2018, at 2:00PM to 5:30PM. 

For further details please contact Angie at the 

Quorn Council Office 8620 0500. 

Council and Tafe SA are offering a Food Safety accredited short 

course designed to help you increase your knowledge of food 

safety and to enhance the level of professionalism within our 

region. 

The interactive course is appropriate for anyone involved in food 

handling. The course covers 

 Legal requirements of food safety 

 How to prevent food spoilage 

 Pests and waste control 

 Cause and effect of food poisoning 

 Food handling practices 

 Storage of food 

 Personal hygiene 
 

B o o k i n g s  E s s e n t i a l  ( N e e d  a t  l e a s t  1 0 )  

Bookings are online through Tafe SA at: 

h t t p s : / / w w w . e v e n t o p i a . c o / e v e n t / F o o d -

S a f e t y - Q u o r n / 3 6 0 7 1 4  

 

W here :  Quo rn  Counc i l  C hambe rs   

           1  S e ven t h  S t ree t  Quo r n  S A  5 433  
 

C os t :    $20  p e r  pe rso n .   

( T h i s  c ou r s e  i s  su b s i d i s e d  a s  t he  S m a l l  R e g io n a l  

C o m m un i t y  F un d in g  C r i t e r i a  a p p l i e s . )  

Fur ther in formation p lease  contac t  

Gemma McGowan 

TAFE SA Regency Campus  

Ph :  (08)  8348 4097  

THE FLINDERS RANGES COUNCIL 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION 

Following the Ordinary Council Meeting held on Tuesday 13 

March 2018, Council wishes to consult with residents on the 

following: Draft Terms of Reference – The Flinders Ranges 

Council Works Review Reference Committee 

Written submissions on the above, addressed to the Chief 

Executive Officer, PO Box 43, Quorn SA 5433, are due by 5:00pm 

on Friday 27 April 2018. 

Further information is available at the Quorn Council Office, 

Hawker Motors, on Councils website or by emailing 

council@frc.sa.gov.au      Colin Davies, Chief Executive Officer 

SOLAR LIGHTS - QUORN AND HAWKER 
 

Council is aware that some solar lights are currently not  

working.  

Rechargeable batteries are an important component of our 

solar lights as they store the power generated by the energy 

from the sun.  

Most of the rechargeable batteries in our solar lights have 

gone past their economic life. We are now looking at         

economic replacement options of the rechargeable batteries 

and are hoping to bring all the lights back into service by mid 

May 2018. 

Council would like to thank you for your patience. 

 

NATIONAL RADIOACTIVE WASTE              

MANAGEMENT FACILITY COMMUNITY      

BENEFIT GRANTS 
Congratulations to the successful recipients of grant funding, 

the full list of successful recipients can be found at:.           

http://radioactivewaste.gov.au./news/media-release-4-million-

awarded-community-projects-south-australia 

DOG REGISTATION 2018-2019 

As of 1 July 2018, South Australia’s dogs and cats registrations will 

be undertaken by the Dog and Cat Management Board via the 

Dog and Cat Online System (DACO). 

DACO will send the 2018-2019 renewal letter by post. Registration 

and payments will be undertaken online. Council will still be 

available to assist with online registration if access to the internet 

is not available or problems are encountered. 

Once registration and payment is complete, a registration disk will 

be sent by post. The disk number will now remain the animals 

number for life. 

If you have a 2017-2018 registered animal that, has moved out of 

the district, changed owners or passed away please notify Council 

as soon as possible. 

Please note: that any dog over the age of 3 months MUST be 

registered and all dogs staying within our Council for longer than 

14 days must also be registered within our Council. 

REMINDER: 

Before 1 July 2018 all dogs need to be microchipped and all dogs 

born after the 1 July 2018 need to be Microchipped and Desexed 

(exemptions apply for certain classes of dogs). 

All cats need to be desexed and microchipped to be able to be 

registered. 

    TOWN GARAGE SALE 

            20 May 2018          

         8:30am—3:00pm 
The township of Quorn is hosting a day of Garage Sales, 

Maps available on day of sale at the Quorn Visitor Centre for 

gold coin donation with proceeds donated to charity.  

Lookout for the Yellow balloons showing where the garage 

sales are located. 
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